
TTHHEE  VVOOIICCEE of Second Church 

United Church of Christ 
50 Park Street 
Attleboro, MA 02703 

June 2023 

 

SPECIAL (CORPORATE ) MEETING , J UNE 4 TH , 11:15  AM  

ALL CHURCH DINNER , SATURDAY , J UNE 3 RD, 5:00  PM  

COFFEE HOUSE , SATURDAY , J UNE  10 TH , 6  TO 8  PM  

ONE PLUS ONE COOKOUT AT PRAY 'S!, J UNE 24 TH , 5:30  PM  

Second Congregational Church of Attleboro, UCC 

Reverend Dr, S. William Sencabaugh, Pastor 
revdrwill@attleborosecondchurch.org ï c: 860-861-5003 

William A. MacPherson, PhD., Director of Music 

Katrina Lay, Executive Director, Jack & Jill School ï 508-222-1149 
jackandjill@attleborosecondchurch.org - www.jackandjillattleboro.com 

Fred Saunders, Administrative Assistant / Clerk / Curator 
BSA Charter Organization Representative, - c: 508-918-0123 

Jack Baptist, Sexton 

Church Office: 508- 222-4677    Fax: 508- 222-2148 

office@attleborosecondchurch.org 
www.attleborosecondchurch.org 

Follow us on Facebook and Instagram @attleborosecondchurch.org  

javascript:doDetails(%228756%22)
mailto:revdrwill@attleborosecondchurch.org
mailto:jackandjill@attleborosecondchurch.org
http://www.jackandjillattleboro.com/
mailto:office@attleborosecondchurch.org
http://www.attleborosecondchurch.org/


To receive TTHHEE  VVOOIICCEE by email, call the office or send an email 
 

TT HH EE  VV OOII CCEE   
We warmly welcome everyone to celebrate God’s love by joining in dynamic worship, 

creating genuine community, and serving all with justice and respect. 
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Pastorõs Message 
Maybe you are a sports fan.  Maybe you are a fanatic.  Orémaybe, just maybe, you donôt really care about sports at all. 

I am not a huge hockey fan.  I have incredible respect for hockey players.  They show an amazing amount of grit, tenacity and 

sacrifice.  They may be the toughest breed of athlete.  I have witnessed the spectacle of hockey players breaking limbs and 

spitting out teeth before they finish their shift.  They will be stitched up on the bench, then go in for their next shift. 

The Boston Bruins had an incredible season.  They set all kinds of records in this historical year.  However, they were bounced 

out of the playoffs in the first round.  This was an epic letdown.  The season will become a cautionary tale told for generations 

(this is NOT hyperbole)!  Every time a team has a great season, the words will be shared, ñBut remember the ó23 Bruins.ò   It is 

eerily similar to the Patriots perfect ñregularò season.  [Note: we have to always say, ñregular.ò]  Neither the Bruins nor the 

Patriots had the perfect season.  Players will be haunted for the rest of their lives that they werenôt able to finish the job.  Fans 

will be left with a hole in their blessed fanatical hearts (okay, that is hyperbole). 

No team will ever win every game of every season.  Teams will lose games.   Sometimes the stakes are higher.  Our favorite 

teams will occasionally let us down.  We can pray that the puck will find the back of the net or that the oblong ball will go 

through the uprightsðbut Iôd like to think that God would focus on bigger matters.  That will not keep parents from praying 

that their child gets the game winning hit, while another parent is praying that their child strikes out the batter.  So, itôs best not 

to drag God into the sports world. 

Why do we watch sports?  Why are we fans?  Why did I wake up my 9 year old son, and tell him to come watch the final out of 

the World Series in 2004?  To this day, I still cannot watch that freakish Tyree helmet catch.  Sports create significant highs 

and lows for fans. 

Sports are tribal.  When we follow a team, fly their flag outside our home, or put decals on our cars, wear their shirts and hats, 

we say that we belong to that tribe.  Where my in-laws live, they adorn their golf carts with team license plates or mini flags.  

One time, while going to a Red Sox game in Baltimore, I was worried that my family would stand out as we were all in on the 

Sox garb.  However, when we got to the ballpark- we were among our peopleðthe tribe.  The Red Sox nation had moved 

southðand it felt safe. 

I think the 180,000 or so that attended the concert event in Foxboro feel that they too are a part of a special tribe.  Generations 

are tribal as well.  Boomers, Xers, Millennials, etc.  Churches can be tribal as well.  I go to the Baptist, Congregational, 

Methodist, Catholic, etc., etc.  Recently, someone asked on Facebook for a church recommendation.  Do I need to tell you that 

there were a hundred responses?  Each respondent shared a positive review of ótheirô church. 

I believe that God loves all the tribes.  If you wear red or blue.  If you vote red or blue.  If you wear the rainbowðGod loves 

you!  When you are in Godôs tribeðyou never have to say, ñWait until next year!ò   Yes, God loves you, and thereôs nothing 

you can do about it. 

In Christian Love,  

Rev. Will 

PS-  This was written on the day that the Boston Celtics were facing a sweep in the Eastern Conference Finals. 

OPEN MIC/COFFEEHOUSE 
In May, we will meet on the Second Saturday, June 10th from 6 to 8 PM.  We will have coffee, tea, lemonade and snacks!  
Performers are invited to share a story, song, or poem.  You are welcome to attend or participate by sharing whatever you 
would like.  You are welcome to listen and doodle or listen and play on your phone.  We ask for a $5 donation (if you can).   
This is one way to reach out to our community and invite them into Godôs space.  We look forward to more exciting 
opportunities in the future! 
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SERVICE NOTES  
The Deacon of the month is Charlie 

Oliver. 

June 4th 

Scripture:  Matthew 28:16-20 

Sermon:  ñA Little Pomp 

and Circumstanceò 

Jun 11th    Childrenôs Sunday 

June 18th     Fatherôs Day 

Scripture:  Genesis 18:1-15 

Luke 9:51-62 

Sermon:  ñIôve Got Abba Issuesò 

June 25th 

Scripture:  Proverbs (some) 

Sermon:  ñAnother 3.0 Sermonò 

ALL CHURCH DINNER 

The Board of Deacons will be 

sponsoring an All Church Dinner on 

Saturday, June 3, 2023, at 5:00pm.  

Please make your reservations through 

the Church Office (508-222-4677).  

There will be a free-will offering to 

offset cost, suggested at $10.00 for 

adults, $5.00 for age 10 and under.  

Chicken Cacciatore will be served 

along with salad, bread and dessert.  A 

vegetarian option will be available. 

PLEASE JOIN US 

FOR A TIME OF FUN AND FELLOWSHIP. 

ONE PLUS ONE  

All are welcome to join us for our 

annual summer kick-off cookout.  Hot 

dogs, hamburgers, and pulled pork will 

be served. 

Where: Russell & Betsey Prayôs house, 

61 Wheaton Drive, Attleboro, MA 

02703. 

When: Saturday, June 24, 2023, at 5:30 

p.m. 

Cost:  $5 per person to offset the hostsô 

food expenses. 

Bring: Lawn chairs, bug repellant, and 

a generous food item.  Please tell your 

caller what you will be bringing 

(appetizers, casseroles, salads, desserts, 

or sodas). 

Contact: If you are not on our call list, 

please get in touch with Janet Blair, 

(508) 226-5457 or janbblair@aol.com 

with any questions. 

COMMUNION  
V ISITATION TEAM  

The Communion Visitation Team 
continues to visit folks who are unable 

to attend services.  We are happy to 
come to your home for a time of 
fellowship, whether or not you wish to 
take communion.  We will certainly 
wear masks and observe all precautions 
necessary.  You may communicate with 
the Church Office or call Wendy or 
Charlie Oliver at 508-226-2319 to 
schedule a convenient time.  Cathy 
Giannetti, Ralph Giannetti, Marcia 
Weidner and Roberta Zarrella are also 
part of the team. Wendy Oliver 

Womenõs Fellowship 

We would like to thank everyone for 

helping with the May Breakfast and 

Yard Sale.  Thanks for your donations 

to both events.  The Holiday Fair will 

be here in the fall, so please start 

collecting items for Grandmaôs Attic, 

making items for Ruthieôs Pantry and 

the Craft Table.  We gratefully accept 

donations of jewelry, books, puzzles, 

plants, toys and the Silent Auction.  If 

you have any questions, please ask 

Sandy at 508-699-2738 or e-mail, 

sandrasaunders99@gmail.com.  Save 

the date: November 4, 2023! 

Thanks again for your service. And 

fellowship.  God be with you and have 

a great summer! 

 Sandy Saunders 

PRAYER SHAWL M INISTRY  

PSM will meet on Monday, June 19th at 

2:00 in the Parlor.  Shawls are a 

tremendous comfort to individuals 

experiencing a loss or other traumatic 

event in their lives.  New members are 

always welcome.  Contact me if you 

have questions. Roberta Ferguson 

 
We are wrapping up another fun year at 

Jack and Jill.  I continue to be amazed 

by the teachers here who day in and day 

out show dedication to our school.  The 

Jack and Jill community is like no other 

preschool and I am grateful each day to 

be able to connect with many different 

families each year. 

Over the course of the year, the 

teachers collect work samples in the 
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form of drawings, paintings and 

photographs in order to create a 

òmemory bookò which we bind and gift 

to each child at the end of their school 

year.  This is a true labor of love.  The 

families really treasure these portfolios 

and children tend to look through them 

as they get older.  The teachers spend 

the end of the year very busy with 

celebrations, portfolio making and 

enjoying their last days with their 

students. 

The teachers and students have been 

practicing for graduation by learning 

some new songs.  I love to hear all the 

singing throughout the halls.  We are 

graduating 30 children from our 

program this year.  Our commencement 

exercises will take place on 

THURSDAY MAY 31ST at the Newell 

Shelter at Capron Park.  Admission 

price is one canned good to support the 

Second Congregational Church food 

pantry. 

We will be saying see you soon to one 

of our veteran teachers at the end of the 

school year.  Julie Haynes will be 

stepping out of her teacher role and 

stepping into a substitute teacher role.  

She will certainly be missed here on a 

daily basis.  Mrs. Haynes has been an 

important part of Jack and Jill for many 

years, and we are thankful for all she 

has done.  We are excited she will still 

be here for the upcoming year although 

it will be in a different capacity. 

We are offering 2 weeks of summer 

enrichment this June.  Week one is 

entitled ñJack and Jill Made a Messò 

and Week two is ñWelcome to the 

Jungle.ò 

We will also be offering Kindergarten 

Readiness enrichment from August 14th 

to the 17th for children who have 

graduated from our program and are 

headed off to Kindergarten in the fall.  

The curriculum will include a review of 

K readiness skills and experiences with 

some of the things they will be doing in 

the fall.  We are looking forward to 

these fun weeks! 

Jack and Jill has been part of an 

initiative with New Profit and The 

Department of Early Education and 

Care for 2 years now.  This initiative is 

to support and ensure there is equitable 

early childhood education for all 

children in Massachusetts.  A part of 

mailto:janbblair@aol.com
mailto:sandrasaunders99@gmail.com


this program is observations which are 

done in the fall and the spring in each 

of our classes.  These observations are 

conducted through various 

organizations and the results are shared.  

Jack and Jill School has consistently 

scored higher than the average for all 

other programs.  This is very 

encouraging to hear, especially from 

outside sources.  We are happy to be 

able to provide quality, affordable and 

equitable preschool for the children in 

this community.  Thank you for all the 

support the church continues to 

provide. 

We do have limited openings available 

in our Mixed Age, Enrichment and 3ôs 

classes for the 2023-2024 school year.  

Please send your friends and family our 

way.  Both Pre-K classes are currently 

full! I can be reached at 508-222-1149 

or jackandjill@attleborosecondchurch.org 

for a tour of the program. 

Katrina Lay, Executive Director 

Music Notes  

CHOIR SCHEDULES 

The Bell Choir will play the Prelude on 

Sunday, June 11th. 

The Adult Choir will not sing on June 

11th (Childrenôs Sunday), but will sing 

on June 4th, 18th and 25th. 

Rehearsals for both groups will 

continue through June 8th.  That will be 

the final rehearsal of the season for the 

Bell Choir and probably for the Adult 

Choir.  The Adult Choir repertoire for 

the rest of the month (18th and 25th) will 

be well-known anthems or ones that are 

easy to put together, and weôll do that 

on Sunday mornings prior to worship. 

. Bill MacPherson 

Director of Music 

INTERGENERATIONAL SACRED DANCE 

I am so grateful to all the dancers 
and congregants that joined in 
worship as we presented the Palm 
Sunday Processional and Here I am, 
Lord!  Feeling how the spirit moves 
us to share with you all in worship 
fills my heart every time.  You can 
also look forward to some fun, 
prayerful movement shared in the 
Childrenôs Day worship service on 
June 11th, but ISD is now on a break 
for Saturday rehearsals until the fall.  
All are welcome to join us! 

Diane Osborne 

OUTREACH &  M ISSIONS  

In June, we'll be celebrating Pride 

Month by taking part in these events: 

¶ Attleboro Pride Event: June 4th, 2 pm, 

Attleboro City Hall--Flag Raising and 

Walk to Balfour River Park. 

¶ North Attleboro Event: June 24th, 2 to 

6 pm, Veterans' Park. 

We hope you will join us there--last 

year we had an impressive showing 

from our congregation, and we'd love to 

do even better this year. 

And speaking of showing support: it 

takes more than money to truly reach 

out and touch the world in the ways we 

hope to.  Please consider joining the 

three current members (Susan Brown, 

Paula Foresman, and Jennifer Turcotte) 

of Outreach & Missions.  We have 

ideas, but to carry them out we need 

you.  Consider this a plea from 

someone who really doesn't like asking 

for help (Paula confessing here!).  Drop 

in on our next meeting (TBD and listed 

in the Sunday bulletin) and see if the 

spirit moves you. 

And finally, last month's Voice referred 

to the formation of an unnamed 

women's group, at the suggestion of 

one of our congregants.  Another group 

event recently took place at my house: a 

lunch, a look at some of my quilts, and 

a walk in the woods.  I suppose you 

could call these get-togethers "in-reach" 

opportunities rather than outreach, 

because their purpose is to include and 

get to know more about those already 

within our walls.  You could say it's an 

"all-play/no-work" branch of Women's 

Fellowship! εζηθ   Future events will be 

posted on the church's Facebook page, 

in the Voice and the Sunday bulletin, 

and in an email which will be sent to 

those who ask to be included. 

Paula Foresman. 

Christian Education  

Summer is in sight, and we appreciate 

that you are getting pulled in so many 

directions as the school year finishes 

out with a bang!  We are enjoying that 

same wonderful energy here at Second 

Church and would like to highlight a 

few upcoming events for families: 

Family Fellowship Spring Hike: 

Many thanks to all who joined us for a 
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picnic and hike at Oak Knoll on Sunday 

May 28th.  Itôs always such a lovely 

time to be together in nature! 

Family Fellowship Summer Pop-ups: 

Weôd love to get together this summer 

for some fun in the sun!  Weôre 

thinking about sômores, perhaps a trip 

to the Capron Zoo, and playground 

hangouts (FYI ï my kids have told me 

hangout is cooler than saying playdate).  

Open to any other impromptu fun 

ideas!  Check out the weekly email, 

Facebook, and Instagram for more 

information. 

Sunday June 11th, Children’s Sunday 

Worship: The children and youth will 

be leading worship on June 11th with 

story, song, art, and so much of Godôs 

love for all.  Our theme this year in 

Sunday School has been creating a 

mosaic of Godôs love capturing all the 

ways we see and share Godôs love with 

others.  All are encouraged to come join 

and support the children and youth in 

worship that day and join us for an ice 

cream social afterwards! 

More details about the song we will be 

presenting in worship have been sent 

home with the children and youth.  We 

have also been finalizing speaking parts 

so please look out for additional notices 

sent home.  A bit of practice at home 

goes a long way.  Also, our Littles 

group in the Nursery will be leading the 

Lordôs Prayer which theyôve been 

working hard to learn all year.  

Participants need to arrive by 9am for 

final rehearsal on Childrenôs Sunday. 

**Please note that we will have 

Sunday School on Communion Sunday 

June 4th to prepare for Childrenôs 

Sunday.  If you would like your child to 

participate in Communion on June 4th, 

please feel free to come downstairs 

shortly before that part of worship to 

pick them up. ** 

If you have any questions, ideas, or 

would like to volunteer please reach out 

to me. 

Diane Osborne, 

Chair of Christian Education 

de_saunders@hotmail.com 

(508) 409-7919

mailto:jackandjill@attleborosecondchurch.org
mailto:e_saunders@hotmail.com


Did You Know?  
For many years, Childrenôs Sunday has occupied a special 

place in our church year.  I donôt know when this observance 

began or even how it was celebrated.  I do know that very 

early in Rev. Dr. Mitchellôs ministry the day took on a very 

special significance.  Dr. Mitchell loved children and he spent 

much of his time with them.  There were stories of him 

visiting the homes of children he had not seen in a while just 

to check on them. 

So it was when Childrenôs Sunday came around, the chancel 

was edged with bean pots filled with daisies.  These daisies 

had been hand-picked by Minnie Bescherer, Virginia 

McCormick and Zilpha Sharles.  Little chairs were arranged 

on the chancel for a representative group of children to sit on 

during the service, and there is no doubt that Dr. Mitchell was 

the happiest one in church on that day. 

As time went on the children received pots of petunias to 

bring home.  For many years petunias were given out until 

about 1976.  It was then that Eleanor Bassler heard that Rev. 

Boyle thought that a geranium plant would be much showier, 

and he hoped that there could be a change.  Very soon that 

change occurred in the annual gift of a geranium plant to each 

child.  These plants were donated by Mr. and Mrs. Karl 

Bassler in memory of their daughter Sandra Elaine. 

Today the tradition continues under the able leadership of 

Diane Osborne, Director of Christian Education.  The plants 

are very graciously donated by Janet Blair who not only 

purchases them but repots them for the children to enjoy.  

Ted Moxham 

 

NEW MEMBERS ð APRIL 30 , 2023

 
Heather Carey helped stage a Norton Singers 

play here recently, and knowing Rev. Ken Boyle 

and others, decided to check us out.  She found 

that the welcome she received, the messages, 

and the work that we do were everything she 

needed in a church. 

 
Connie and John Eckart found us through 

Connieôs parents, Harold and Mary Goldzung, 

who themselves had chosen Second after a 

thorough search of area churches.  They have 

been attracted by the friendliness of the 

congregation, as well as our music program. 
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Hunter Flick was walking downtown and read 

our sign.  He liked what he saw enough to try us 

out.  He was impressed by the sermons, the 

friendliness, and saw that we do what we say we 

do.



 

Debra Fobert was interested in an Open and 

Affirming church.  She found the congregation 

so welcoming that the church felt like home after 

just a few months. 

 
Rachel and Karl Stuen and their red-head sons 

Aksel and Isaac were searching for a church 

where they felt truly welcomed.  Rachel joined 

the OP Singers and noticed that we are Open and 

Affirming.  They have enjoyed the music, dance, 

sermons and Sunday School and are excited to 

join our welcoming and loving community.

 

Leanne and Fraser Gunn wanted a church that 

reflected the values by which they are raising 

their two children.  (Yes, two of the four little 

ones who were charming us all during the 

ceremony!)   They found the welcoming sense of 

community, the comfort base, and the Open and 

Affirming congregation that they had been 

looking for.  And by the way, Reverend Will 

performed their marriage ceremony in his South 

Dartmouth church several years ago. 
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Bill MacPherson, yes, our own Bill, joined our 

church?!?!  Most of us simply assumed that Bill 

was already a member, for he surely is one of 

us!  Having provided an amazing music program 

for over 30 years, and enjoying the renewed 

spirit that Pastor Will brings, Bill made it 

official.  We are blessed! 

 
Nancy Tariot already knew the importance of 

finding a connection with a church when she 

moved to Attleboro recently.  She has found 

such a welcome here that church is the high 

point of the week for her.  She is delighted to see 

children in church.  



June Birthdays  

2 Mike Cotsalas 

Deb Fobert 

3 Derek Hall 

4 Ray Turcotte  

5 Julia Bozzi 

Virginia Buchanan 

Kathy Durgin 

Nick Vecchioli 

8 Alexis Ladner 

9 Ashley Keith 

10 Jay Miller, Sr. 

Gloria Walsh 

11 Jessica Priesing 

12 David Bliss 

13 Jenna Sencabaugh 

15 David Broden 

18 Ann Haskel 

Deb Hawes 

Kristin Keith 

Andrew Saunders 

Lily Saunders 

19 Bob Bliss 

20 Karen Girczyc 

Dave Webb 

21 Pastor Will Sencabaugh 

Jeremy Woodward 

22 Luceo Ferrant 

24 Edith Gunn 

Laura Hauerwas 

Nicole Mernin 

26 Dianne Ordog 

28 Bette Renoni 

30 Bob Follett 

Chuck Opdycke 

 

 

July Birthdays  

4 Rowan Gunn 

5 Sheila McKenna  

7 Lyra Osborne 

9 Barb Withers 

10 Sharon Reiley 

11 DôAnne Olsen 

14 Alan MacDonald 

Diane Robinson 

18 Sue Costello 

Lorraine Frye 

Jackson Laramee 

19 Jen Turcotte 

20 Dave Ramsay 

Lisa Vecchioli 

21 Kacey Janson 

22 Bob Withers 

24 George Freeman 

Molly Kay 

27 Claudette Newport 

29 Paula Foresman 

David Vecchioli 

30 Stacey Alsfeld 

Lynne Holden 

Janda Nuovo 

August Birthdays  

1 Dave Lunt 

Maria Smith 

Roberta Zarrella 

2 Nicole Laramee 

4 Laila Brodeur 

Anne Reiley 

5 Tina Middleton 

7 Ty Waterman 

9 Amanda Deavellar 

Elizabeth Griffin 

10 Cathy LaPorte-Jewett 

11 Joel Bozzi 

12 Mark Bassler 

Mason Bourdeau 

Gary Middleton 

13 Russell Deavellar 

Barbara Massey 

16 Deborah Kay 

17 Susan Brown 

18 Curtis Robinson 

19 Debbie Smith 

21 Kathy Morton  

22 Wilma Johnson 

Hank Reiley 

23 Jeannine Sousa 

24 Bowie Lancaster 

Julie Sencabaugh 

25 Alex Brown 

Madi Saunders 

26 Elaine Killough 

Wendy Oliver 

Josephine Williams 

29 Andrew Cassidy 

30 Paige Reiley 

L IGHT UP THE SAN CTUARY , J UNE 17 TH , 9  TO NOON  
WE KNOW IT õS GETTING A LITTLE DARK IN THE CORNERS  

AND WE HAVE THE NEW FLOOD LIGHT BULBS WE NEED TO FIX THE PROBLEM . 
WE EVEN HAVE THE LADDERS AND CLIMBERS TO GET THE BULBS IN PLACE . 

WHAT WE NEED IS FOUR TO SIX ABLE HELPERS TO GET THE 40 -FOOT LADDER  
UP TO THE RAFTERS (SEVERAL TIMES ) SO WE CAN GET THE JOB DONE . 
IF YOU ARE WILLING , ABLE AND AVAILABLE TO DO THIS GOOD DEED , 

PLEASE CALL , EMAIL OR TEXT FRED IN THE OFFICE TO SIGN UP . 
CONTACT INFO IS ON THE COVER . 

THANKS !     6 



J U N E  2 0 2 3  
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    1 

6:30 PM 

Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 

7:30 PM 

Adult Choir 

Rehearsal 

2 3 

5:00 PM 

Deacons’ 

All Church 

Dinner 

4 

10:00 AM 

Worship 

Communion 

Sunday School 

11:15 AM 

Special (Annual 

Corporate) 

Meeting 

5 6 7 8 

6:30 PM 

Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 

7:30 PM 

Adult Choir 

Rehearsal 

9 10 

Service for 

John Short 

6:00 PM 

Coffee House 

& Open Mic 

11 

Children's Sunday 

10:00 AM 

Worship 

12 13 14 

10:00 AM 

Communion 

Visitation 

Meeting 

15 

5:00 PM 

Board of 

Deacons Virtual 

Meeting 

6:30 PM 

Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 

7:30 PM 

Adult Choir 

Rehearsal 

16 17 

9-Noon 

Light up the 

Sanctuary! 

18 

Father's Day 

10:00 AM 

Worship 

19 

2:00 PM 

Prayer 

Shawl 

Ministry 

7:00 PM 

Facilities 

Committee 

Meeting 

20 

7:00 PM 

Administration 

Committee 

Meeting 

21 22 

6:30 PM 

Bell Choir 

Rehearsal 

7:30 PM 

Adult Choir 

Rehearsal 

23 24 

5:30 PM 

One Plus One 

Cookout 

at Pray's! 

25 

10:00 AM 

Worship 

11:15 AM 

Church Council 

Meeting 

26 

3:00 PM 

Food Pantry 

Distribution 

27 28 

7:00 PM 

PFLAG 

Meeting 

29 30  

SPECIAL (CORPORATE ) MEETING , J UNE 4 TH , 11:15  AM  

ALL CHURCH DINNER , SATURDAY , J UNE 3 RD, 5:00  PM  

COFFEE HOUSE , SATURDAY , MAY 13 TH , 6  TO 8  PM  

ONE PLUS ONE COOKOUT AT PRAY 'S!, J UNE 24 TH , 5:30  PM  

IMPORTANT NOTE: WORSHIP IN JULY WILL FEATURE A SERVICE HERE AT SECOND ON JULY 2ND, 

FOLLOWED BY THE REST OF JULY, 4 WEEKS, JOINING WITH FIRST BAPTIST ON SOUTH MAIN STREET. 

FOR THE MONTH OF AUGUST, WE WILL WELCOME FIRST BAPTIST TO JOIN US HERE AT SECOND CHURCH. 

RALLY DAY H ERE AT SECOND CHURCH WILL BE SEPTEMBER 10 TH ! 
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